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I am a psychiatrist and have been in private practice in Fresno since 1991. About a third of my practice involves caring for seriously ill patients who are disabled because of their psychiatric conditions. Important considerations for these patients in the future growth of Fresno and its surrounding community are access to convenient public transportation, access to recreation such as neighborhood parks, and access to full-service grocery stores.

Mental health CAN NOT be separated from physical health and in this regard comprehensive public transportation is a key to access to health care. Despite the fact that my office is within a block of a regular bus line some of my patients require more than an hour to get to my location because of the number of transfers required and other delays.

A growing body of evidence demonstrates that exercise is vital for both physical and mental health and can preserve and enhance brain function. However, there are a large areas in and around metropolitan Fresno that have no parks or other public recreation facilities within safe walking distance of their residents.

Another component of both mental and physical health is a balanced and nutritional diet. In many of my patient’s neighborhoods the only food outlets available are convenience stores and fast food restaurants, neither of which provides access to fresh produce war unprocessed meats and poultry. Both improved public transportation and neighborhood shopping districts would be of benefit to in dealing with this issue of nutrition.

Addressing these needs will not only improve the lives of the patients I treat but also act as preventive measures to decrease the overall cost of health care. Please consider the health aspects of any growth plan which you produce. Thank you for your attention to my concerns and the needs of my patients.
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